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Good Morning,

Dear Minister of Transport, Information Technologies And Communication

Dear Deputy Mayor of Plovdiv

Dear Guests, Colleagues, Friends

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen
Thank you for the honor and pleasure to welcome you in Plovdiv on behalf of Bulgarian Ship-owners Association for this high level meeting on South East freight and transport Logistics.

First of all I would like to say thank you to the host of the event Messrs.  PIMK for the hospitality and their efforts in organizing the event. And of course specials thanks to Mr. George Petkov for his personal efforts to make it happened.

Members of our ship-owners association could be partners of any logistic route where there are involved river and/or sea passages. Most of our member’s ship fleets consist of bulk carrier. So we are mainly specialized on bulk carrier’s trades, but we also have members who are operating fleets in Danube River. We have owners which operate ferry boats or ro-ferries in Black sea and some container vessels. Any of them might consider participating in developing prospective trades.

Unfortunately we are working in very unfavorable times. Shipping business is at their bottoms this year. BDI – the indicator which indicate dry shipping activity, this year have reached its lowest since the time it has been launched in the middle of 80- ties. Some analyzers are talking that the crisis in shipping is even deeper and can be compared with the crisis in 70 ties. Shipping is a cyclical business with lows and ups.  But we are now not just in cycle low. We are in super cycle low. And this is not just a Bulgarian crisis, but a global one.
Recently there have been reported many bankruptcies of ship owners. Just as an example we can mention yesterday announced bankruptcy of Hanjin Shipping. Second biggest Korean container line and 7th in the world. They have 35+ owned vessel and 50+ chartered in vessels. In such a crisis even big players are struggling a lot.

Due to that depressed freight market condition vessel’s values are at their historical low levels. So maybe it is right time to invest in vessels.

We can be proud that Bulgaria have good tradition in quality management and operation of vessels. We have reputable Universities and Academies, where students received high quality of education. 

Best example for that is Cargill. Few years ago they decided to move their operation offices in Varna. Now most of their operation is controlled from their Varna office. Cargill are the biggest world bulk carrier operator. They control more than 700 vessel of different sizes, from handy to capsize vessels. And all these vessel are operated all over the world by our colleagues.

Back to the topic of the meeting we believe that to make thing happens and goods moving we need to union our efforts in the right direction. So we welcome the slogan of this meeting “Cooperation, Collaboration, Coordination AND Cooperation in Competition. Once everyone do his small steps and small efforts in the right direction we can achieve the targets and goals desired.

At the end I would like to whish a very successful meeting. 
Nice and fruitful talks during very important coffee times and enjoy your stay in this lovely city of Plovdiv.

Thank you for the attention.
Plamen Dimitrov

Chairman of 
Bulgarian Shipowners Association
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